
City of La Quinta 
CITY COUNCIL MEETING:  July 7, 2015 

STAFF REPORT 

 
AGENDA TITLE:  APPROVE PROFESSIONAL SERVICES AGREEMENT WITH THE ALTUM GROUP 
FOR THE VILLAGE BUILDOUT PLAN ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT REPORT  

 
RECOMMEDATION   

Approve a Professional Services Agreement with The Altum Group in an amount not to 
exceed $150,000 for contract planning services to prepare an Environmental Impact 
Report (EIR) for the Village Build Out Plan. 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

• At its meeting of January 6, 2015, staff presented concepts and goals to improve 
economic development in the Village. 
 

• At that meeting, the City Council directed staff to proceed with the selection of a 
professional planning firm to prepare an Environmental Impact Report (EIR) for the 
Village Build Out Plan. 
 

• Staff prepared a Request for Proposals, distributed it to qualified firms, and completed 
an interview process to select The Altum Group for the project. 
 

• The project is expected to be complete by March of 2016. 
 

FISCAL IMPACT 

The City Council allocated $150,000.00 for this project in the 2015/2016 budget. 

BACKGROUND/ANALYSIS 

In the City’s continued efforts to encourage development in the Village, staff presented 
the City Council with concepts and strategies for incentivizing the development 
community to consider projects in the Village. One of these strategies is to complete the 
environmental review process required under the California Environmental Quality Act 
(CEQA) for build out conditions, so that individual projects that are consistent with the 
anticipated build out do not have to complete CEQA documents, but instead rely on the 
City’s certified EIR.  

The Council authorized staff to proceed with a Request for Proposals (RFP) in January. 
Since that time, staff completed the RFP, notified qualified planning firms of the RFP, and 
received seven (7) responses. An evaluation panel comprised of staff from the Community 
Development and Public Works departments evaluated all seven proposals, and  
identified the top three proposers. These three firms, Dudek, Recon and The Altum Group, 
were invited to interview with staff panel members. The panel members concluded, after 
interviewing all three firms, that The Altum Group was best qualified, and had the 
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greatest understanding of the issues and challenges facing the City in the Village. The 
Altum Group is a local firm whose principal has been involved in planning efforts in the 
Village for a number of years, and whose staff has a clear understanding of hydrology 
and traffic issues in the area. 

The Altum Group has reviewed the attached Professional Services Agreement 
(Attachment 1), agreed with its terms, and signed the document. This request is to 
authorize the City Manager to sign the PSA, and initiate the project activities. 

ALTERNATIVES 

The City Council may reject the selection of The Altum Group, and direct staff to re-issue 
the RFP, with direction on how to amend the RFP. Because the City received seven 
proposals, all from qualified firms, and undertook a comprehensive review of these 
proposals, and identified a qualified and knowledgeable firm, staff does not recommend 
this alternative. 

Report prepared by:  Les Johnson, Community Development Director 
Report approved by:  Frank Spevacek, City Manager 
 
Attachment:   1.  Professional Services Agreement 
 

 



ATTACHMENT 1
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